As a prelude to the business meeting, the Selectmen and office staff held a surprise 65th birthday party at 6:30 pm for Betty Hooper, secretary to Selectmen. She was given a beautiful bouquet of flowerd and Sandy Gendron made a cake which was enjoyed along with a bottle of champagne.

At 7:15, the Selectmen met with Paul Genovese and David Sheffield, agents of N. H. Municipal Trust, to discuss their policy for Workers'

Compensation. Their program pays dividends quarterly on money paid into the Trust. This policy provided a great reduction in premium, therefore the Selectmen have decided to transfer our policy to the N.H. Municipal Trust.

Howard Towne came in discuss the possibility of putting out to bid, the painting of the Town Hall. Specifications were drawn up and bids will be opened on Thursday June 16, 7:30 pm.

New Boston's representative to the Tricounty Solidwaste Management District, Sel. William Caldwell, has been appointed Secretary/Treasurer to the Board.

Building permits were issued to Dennis Neveu and J. Joseph Craven.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 pm.